
                                               

Northern Line Extension 
BI-MONTHLY UPDATE                          July - August 2016 
Kennington Park 
 
Thank you for your patience whilst we continue with the Northern Line Extension works near you. We 
would like to update you on where we are and what is planned for the next four to eight weeks.   
 
Latest activity 
 
The construction of the temporary acoustic enclosure is now complete to assist in controlling 
construction noise, dust and light during 24/7 working. We have also completed the installation of the 
gantry crane within the enclosure.  
 
What is planned 
 
Further equipment will be installed in the acoustic enclosure. This will include the silos which will be 
used for mixing the cement for the Sprayed Concrete Lining (SCL) of the shaft and tunnel.  
 
Excavation of the shaft will commence during July to an approximate depth of 25m, followed by  the 
tunnel in August.  The work will be carried out within the acoustic enclosure, which is due to be 
removed in spring 2018.   
 
 

  
      The acoustic enclosure under construction                                             Gantry crane 
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Shaft area ready for excavation                                                  
Shaft structure 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                       Layout of equipment within acoustic enclosure 

From Monday 11 July our working hours will change to 24 hours a day 7 days a week. This 
will continue until the completion of the shaft and tunnel in 2018.  

Our core working hours will remain as 08:00 to 18:00 Monday to Friday and 08:00 to 13:00 Saturday 
(with quiet maintenance allowed between 13:00 and 18:00). Outside of these times planned work will 
take place within the acoustic enclosure with the door closed, however, residents may observe staff 
on site outside these hours who are either carrying out essential support work to the tunnelling 
operation or providing security for the worksite. To avoid night-time lorry movements, material 
excavated overnight will be stockpiled within the enclosure ready to be removed the following day 

We will continue to hold regular “Drop In” sessions at the Montford Place work site so that residents 
can meet staff and discuss any concerns or queries. We will advise you when the next session is 
planned. 

If you have any concerns or queries, please contact us at nle@tfl.gov.uk or call our 24/7 
Helpline on 0343 222 2424 (Option 1) 
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